FAYETTEVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT

AIRPORT COMMISSION MEETING

FIRST FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM

Tuesday, August 27, 2019
2:00 P.M.

ATTENDANCE

Mr. Hector Ray, Mr. Vic Carnevale, Mr. Mark Lynch, Mr. Jay Wyatt (via Conference Call), Ms. Dawn Gibson, Mrs. Sandy Ammons, Mrs. Judy Dawkins, Mr. Robert Van Geons, Mr. John Meroski, Mr. Wilson Lacy
ABSENT
OTHERS
Mr. Toney Coleman, Deputy Airport Director
Ms. Patricia Campbell, Sr. Administrative Assistant
Ms. Allison Rogers, Airport Marketing Specialist
Ms. Angel Wright-Lanier, Assistant City Manager
Mr. John Santana, Employee of the Quarter
Chairman Ray called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. 

ITEM 1:
Consider Approval of the Agenda

Chairman Ray asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  
Ms. Ammons made a motion to approve the agenda.
Mr. Carnevale seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 2:
Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held July 30, 2019
Chairman Ray asked for a motion to approve the minutes.
Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the minutes.

Mrs. Dawkins seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 3:
Introduce Employee of the Quarter
Mr. Coleman introduced the Employee of the Quarter, John Santana, Jr.  Mr. Santana is our Sr. Skilled Trades Tech with an emphasis on Heating and Air Conditioning System
ITEM 4:
Consider approval of amendment to Clear Channel Lease

Mr. Coleman stated Clear Channel is our advertising agency that handles the terminal advertising.  Because of all the renovations going on, we were in limbo how to handle the advertising.  This is a three year extension.  They pay us $883.33 a month and a percentage of gross.  Mr. Lacy asked about the fees the airport collects for advertising.  Mr. Coleman said he could get that information ($10,600 MAG or 30% gross revenue, whichever is greater).
Chairman Ray asked for a motion to approve the lease amendment.

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the lease amendment

Mr. Carnevale seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 5:
Consider approval of name change for Republic Parking

Mr. Coleman stated REEF Technology acquired Republic Parking.  Stated in the lease is if there is a name change the Commission has to approve it  

Chairman Ray asked for a motion to approve the name change.

Mrs. Ammons made a motion to approve the name change.

Mr. Gibson seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 6:
Consider approval of new lease with Tailwind Concessions

Mr. Coleman stated Tailwind is our concessionaire.  This lease agreement is for the secure side.  They will be getting half of the new rotunda and some storage by the area they already have in the “B” concourse.  They also will be serving alcohol and liquor.  
Chairman Ray asked for a motion to approve the lease with Tailwind.

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the lease.

Mr. Gibson seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 7:
Management Report 
Enplanements.  Total enplanements for all carriers as of July 2019 were 18,305.  This indicates a 8.6% decrease compared to July of last year and a 3.7 % decrease year to date.   
USO visitor stats for the month of July 2019 were 2,417.  The year to date total is 18,095.

Terminal Construction Update:  Resolute’s contract was extended 90s days until October 4th.  Passenger Boarding Bridge (PBB) B3 is operational and PBB B2 is being replaced now.  
Ms. Allison Rogers presented the Commission with the new website design concept. 
TSA checkpoint through put times – these are average daily wait times.  Keep in mind that RDU has additional TSA resources over FAY.
· RDU – 6.24 minutes per person

· FAY – 7.31 minutes per person

At 4:00 today, there will a bid opening for Terminal Renovation Phase II.

The Director’s Office will be closed Monday, September 2nd in observance of Labor Day.

The next Tenant Managers Meeting will be Wednesday, September 4, 2019 at 8:30 A.M. in the restaurant.  Please feel free to join us.  
ITEM 8:
Commission Members Concerns
Mr. Lynch mentioned that the remaining pots should be removed.  Mr. Coleman said most of the pots were removed and we will make sure the remaining ones are removed.  

Mrs. Dawkins asked if the Commission Members could have name tags for special events/meeting.  Mr. Coleman said they would be ordered.

Mr. Meroski commended Ms. Rogers on her marketing efforts.  It has been a long time coming that the airport has been marketed and she is doing a wonderful job.
Mr. Lacy stated one of his longtime friends used to fly RDU all the time.  Recently, he flew FAY and loved it and said he will always fly FAY.  
ITEM 9:
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Airport Commission is Tuesday, September 24, 2019 at 2:00 P.M. 
Chairman Ray asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Lynch made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Carnevale seconded the motion,

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:46 P.M.
Mark Lynch, Secretary

Transcribed:  PAC 09/06/19
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